
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our ref: PET43557 
Your ref: A792139 
 
 
1 December 2021 
 
Mr Neil Laurie 
The Clerk of the Parliament 
Parliament House 
George Street 
BRISBANE  QLD  4000 
 
 
Dear Mr Laurie 
 
I refer to petitions 3650-21 and 3628-21 lodged with the Legislative Assembly by Mr Brent 
Mickelberg MP, Member for Buderim on 16 November 2021 about the speed limit on 
Gloucester Road, Buderim. 
 
I can advise that Gloucester Road is not a state-controlled road, as it falls under the 
jurisdiction of Sunshine Coast Council (SCC). Petitioners may therefore wish to lodge this 
petition with SCC for consideration and direct reply. Details of how to lobby SCC are 
available on its website at www.sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au by typing ‘petitioning council’ in 
the search field. 
 
Additionally, the Department of Transport and Main Roads has added a feature to its 
QldTraffic website called ‘Road Lookup’. The Road Lookup feature allows users to enter a 
road name (using a Google Maps search), which provides the relevant road owner and 
contact details. Road Lookup is accessible at www.qldtraffic.qld.gov.au/lookup.html.  
 
I trust this information is of assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MARK BAILEY MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads 
  
 


